
 

 

Dalry Community Council 
 

Monday 24 April 2017 
 

MINUTES  
 
 
Meeting held in Dalry Community Centre on 24th April 2017 from 7 pm to 9 pm. 
 
Community Councillors present:   
Heather Grossart, Julie Wales, Helen Aitken and Diane Mackie 
 
Apologies: 
Jackie Flynn, James McCosh 
 
In Attendance :   
Catherine McMillian, Robert Barr, John Higgins, Todd Ferguson, Fraser Smith, Tom Bridge, Hazel 
Glen, Sadie Greer, Joy Brahim, Arthur Friels, Margaret Friels, Sheena Woodside, Kay Hall, Christina 
Pieraccini. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
Proposed by HG  
Seconded by JW 
 
 
HG welcomed Fraser Smith from Stagecoach who spoke to the meeting about the 
proposed changes to the bus services within the town and the reasons for this. He  
advised that this is due to the fall in passenger services no that investment costs are  
going up. There are no changes between 5.53am and 8.18am or 5.18pm and 19.11pm.the  
off peak service will go via Braehead. There was a group discussion around this. 
 
Police Report 
None this month see AOCB for previous issues and updates 
 
Chair Report 
HG advised that everything would be covered in the meeting 
 
Treasurer Report 
JW advised that last Minutes are to be sent to bank to have the bank account set 
up. 
 
Matters Arising 
There were no matters arising. 
 
22 Sharon Street 
We are currently awaiting plans on where the Biomass boiler is to be sits within the plans to see 
what spare ground there will be 
 
Centralised Bin store at Dalry Cross 
HG is currently awaiting a meeting to Wallace Turpie to discuss this further. 



 

 

 
DCDH update 
Lynn Glen 
1st phase is completed and it has made a huge difference to walking the path now. 2nd phase is 
already underway! 
 
Play Park 
The work has started on the playpark in the Public park it was noted that it is a shame that the 
Public were not involved in discussions to what was being put there. 
 
Planning 
 
51 Vennel Street - erection of a house and garage 
Campbell Water treatment Works - replacement of a 12.2m column with a 20m monopole and 
installation of ancillary equipment  
 
There were no objections to either of these 
 
Licensing 
There are no submissions this month  
 
Correspondence  
There has been a letter from Transerve regarding the demolition of the kiln found during the 
excavation works for the new bypass. A discussion took place around this. 
 
A.O.C.B. 
 
Spiers Trust  
They have a meeting twice a year and require one representative to attend 
 
Former Reid's in James Street 
Sheena Woodside asked if there are any plans for this and what could be done if none. HG advised 
will contact Planning Dept for information.  
 
Flytipping 
Robert Barr advised if the flytipping on Ryefield Road that had been reported and the people 
involved have been fined for this. 
 
New Street - concerns raised regarding parking on double yellow lines at the chemist and blocking 
the road will be brought up with the police re this. 
 
Dirt bikes - HG advised that the police are dealing with the landowners regarding this to find out if 
they have permission to use that bikes on the land and if not the bikes may be confiscated. 
 
Townend Street - double yellow lines are being repainted in July and letters are being sent to 
residents from the police to advised to not park there and to advise visitors of the same. 
 
HG then closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. 
 



 

 

Date of next meeting Monday 5th June at 7pm. 
 
 


